
Thursday 14 December 
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Graduation 

Friday 15 December 

Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 2 January 2024 

ELC Reopens 

Monday 5 February 
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Upcoming events 
Term 4, Week 10 

Dear Leanyer Campus families, 

Welcome to the final newsletter for 2023 and my last one as Head of School 

here. It has been so lovely seeing the students finish up the year so well. Our 

annual ELC Nativity and Christmas concert are the perfect way to round off the 

year and celebrate this special season. Our Step-up day was a wonderful 

experience for all the students and teachers moving up to ‘practise’ their next 

year class for the day, and the Year 5 students moved seamlessly up to Middle 

School for 2 days, as if they’d always been there. 

I’d like to thank everyone for all their wishes as I step away from this wonderful 

campus. I am so very grateful for the love and support that I have received from 

the students, families, and staff, especially in the last few weeks.  

As far as end of year notices are concerned, we farewell Tenny Russo and Mel 

Ehrlich as they leave to pursue new roles; and also Max Desjardins as he moves 

to teach French at our Middle School next year.  

Please remember that the first day of school for Term 1 2024 will be Monday 5 

Feb, with Camp Australia available for their holiday program, Rocketeers over 

the break. ELC will be having a break from 15 December but back open on 2 

January 2024.  

Information regarding classes and organisation for 2024 will be released over 

the Christmas break, in time for return to school. 

As I sign off, I know that Leanyer Campus will be in very capable hands with Ms 

Tahlia Anver, and wish her all the very best as she moves into this role.   

Warm regards, 

 

Cheryl Gunn 

Head of Junior School 

 



 

 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

Tena Koutou Katoa (Hello to you all) 

At Good Shepherd Lutheran College Leanyer Campus, it is the time of year to take stock and reflect.   

The teachers and students began the restorative practice journey this year. It has been a positive one with     
students welcoming the chance to be listened to and voice their feelings. Relationships have been developed, 
strengthened, and grown through the restorative conversations had.  

Teachers have also implemented circles into their practices to enable students to learn the skills of solving    
problems and sharing ideas. Affective statements have been a focus also to help teach students social emotional 
literacy in classrooms. 

Through our Units of Inquiry each class has engaged with the SEARCH Framework to continue developing and 
expanding each child’s growth and development through the themes of relationships, habits and goals, 
strengths, emotional management, attention and awareness, and coping. 

One only has to venture into our school playground to see the effects that Restorative Practice has had in our 
school. Notably, student relationships have developed and strengthened. positivity and kindness have             
improved, as well as fairness, leadership, perseverance, and self-regulation in our students.  

So, as we end another year, take time to notice your child’s strengths and areas that might still need developing. 
Have fun continuing to teach your child necessary life skills while the teachers take a well-deserved holiday 
break. 

I hope you have fun these holidays and enjoy the Christmas break. 

Meri Kirihimete Katoa (Merry Christmas everyone). 

Donna Sudana 

Wellbeing Coordinator 

 

Green Day 

While we await the assessment of our Eco Schools Green Flag application we participated in different activities 

on Green Day. The Eco committee and Mrs Beukes planned and organised the following activities:  designing our 

outdoor mural to be painted around the school, inquiring into sustainability and bees, creating an Eco code for 

Leanyer Campus, which culminated in watching ‘The Bee Movie’ as a whole school in the afternoon. 

 

 



 

 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 6 

Well done to the following students for receiving their Superhero 

Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

James Shaw 

Pelia Cheks-Ezeilo 

Nayan Kohli 

Adel Tetteh 

Delilah Tisdale 

Miahna De Santis 

Michael-Og Fox 

Viaan Thapa 

Sharon Renny 

Dorothy Ekpo 

Ariana Zarkesh 

Sneh Malla 

Flynn Nation 

Safalpreet Kaur 

SUPERHERO AWARDS  

FRONT OFFICE HOURS 

Mon-Wed, Fri 

7.45am– 4.00pm 

Thursday 

7.45am-3.15pm 

sals.admin@ntschools.net 

 

HOUSE POINTS TALLY 

 

Livingstone: 1619 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fenton: 1810 

 

 

 

 

 

Hughes:  1147 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strauss: 1918 

 

 

 



 

 

SUPERHERO AWARDS 

PYP Superhero Awards Week 8 

Well done to the following students for receiving their              

Superhero Awards at assembly: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jewel Valer 

Tilly Patindol 

Cooper Grant 

Anderson Coates 

Maria Fox 

Anastasia Manison 

Ashish Atwal 

Hamish Renilson 

Finn Callaghan 

Maggie Tisdale 

Minnie Poulter 

Penelope Kempster 

Daniel Plenty 

Cleo Mortlock 



 

 

2023 Award Recipients 
Congratulations to all our Award Recipients for this year. 

The following awards were presented to students on Thursday 23 November at our Valedictory  and Awards evening at the 

Convention Centre. 

Class   Academic Excellence Award    College Values Award 

Transition  Holly Callaghan      Adel Tetteh 

Year 1   Stella Zamolo      Florence Cole 

Year 2   Viaan Thapa       Claudia Dos Santos 

Year 3   Poppy Hewitt      Caleb Ashford 

Year 4   Alayna Malik      Jansen Valer 

Year 5   Flynn Nation      Estelle Ashford 

 

The following awards were presented to students at our Assembly on Thursday 14 December. 

 

Class   Service Award  Achievement Award Nicole Manison MLA RICOH IT Award 

           Spirit of Leanyer 

Transition  Anderson Coates  Jiyaa Dharmarajan  Cooper Grant 

       Evanniah Thekkayil  

Year 1   Maria Fox   Beau Nation   Olivia Hillyer 

Year 2   Jeron Joseph  Michael-Og Fox  Adishree Thapa 

Year 3   Lachlan Jose   Samson Kempster  Maggie Tisdale 

Year 4   Sneh Malla   Noah Hale   Penelope Kempster Dimitrios Prouzos 

Year 5   Finlay Roe   Daniel Plenty  Estelle Ashford  Flynn Nation 

       Safalpreet Kaur 

 

Chief Minister’s Literacy Achievement Awards 

Transition  Nayan Kohli   Most Improved - Reading   

Year 1   Miahna De Santis  Most Improved - Oral Language 

Year 2   Zhara Poulter  Most Imaginative - Visual 

Year 3   Lachlan Jose   Most Improved - Reading  

Year 4   Noah Hale   Most Improved - Writing 

Year 5   Safalpreet Kaur  Most Improved -Reading 

 

Australia Day Student Citizenship Award 

Estelle Ashford 

2024 School Captains            2024 House Leaders 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our School Captains          Congratulations to our House Leaders for 2024 

Jansen Valer and Dimitrios Prouzos          Sneh Malla, Hughes; Ava Ramic and Ryan Joseph, Fenton; 

               Imogen Lyons, Livingstone; Innika Renilson, Strauss 



 

 

Year 5 PYP Exhibition 

Exhibition was a great! There were many challenges, but we got through them. 

At the start of the term 4, we started by thinking about our passions so we could start our research. We 

researched about our passions by asking questions through our lines of inquiries. This was difficult because we had 

to keep asking many questions and sometimes, we couldn’t find what we were looking for. This was the hardest 

part for us. 

We also had to look into maths. Some of us showed our data through different types of graphs. Some others used 

timelines. 

After that we had to put French and Christian Studies into our Exhibits. Most of us translated from English to 

French but some students researched about French people who were connected to their inquiries. We had to 

choose a Bible verse that connected to our inquiries too. 

Then we had to think about presentation and layout. We used different fonts and sizes. We also had to think about 

what colours and pieces would stand out on our boards. 

Once we had finished laying out, we started sticking things down. After we set our boards up, we made ways to 

get feedback.   

We all made interactive activities so we could engage with the audience. It was really fun! 

Exhibition helped us learn and face challenges. Most people really enjoyed the activities and learning from us. 

They were all interested in what we had done. We approached our learning setting goals and having targets and 

we know that we are now ready for Year 6. 



 

 

Gifts of Grace Week 

In Week 6 we held our Gifts of Grace week where we dressed up and raised money for Australian Lutheran World 

Service. Our dress up themes were pyjama day, crazy hair day, inside out day and my idol day.  We raised $624.65 

and with our icy pole sales over the year we had $1,045.00 to donate. With this we bought 2 baby bananas, 1 

banana chip business, 4 chicken cheeps, 3 drip drip, 1 fishing kit, 3 food first, 1 goat, 2 little piggies, 1 long drop 

loo, 2 mangrove plants, 4 school sets, 3 teach to teach, 4 veggie seeds, 2 water for life. You can visit the website  

Gifts of Grace for an explanation of these gifts. 

On the Friday of Week 6 we had Silly Socks Day to raise money for Ronald 

McDonald House Charities. We raised $262.75. 

https://www.alws.org.au/what-you-can-do/gifts-of-grace/#titlegifts


 

 



 

 

Stay Up To Date 

College Website 
goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 

College Facebook Page 
Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT 

facebook.com/goodshepherdnt  

Careers Facebook Page 
GSLC NT Careers 

facebook.com/gslcntcareers 

Instagram 
goodshepnt 

instagram.com/goodshepnt  

Linkedin 
Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT 

linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran- 

college-nt-incorporated/ 

Leave us a Google Review! 

Do you love our school as much as we do? Leaving us a review on Google really helps us to maintain the 

reputation of our great school. Simply Google Good Shepherd Lutheran College NT, and when our Google 

listing comes up, click ‘Write a review’. Your help is very much appreciated. 

Howard Springs Campus 

Cnr of Whitewood Rd and Kundook Pl 

Howard Springs NT 

Leanyer Campus 

94 Leanyer Dr 

Leanyer NT 

Palmerston Campus 

Cnr of Temple Tce and Emery Ave 

Palmerston NT 

Postal Address 

PO Box 1146 

Howard Springs NT 0835 

Phone 

08 8983 0300 

Email 
admin@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au 

“For God so loved the 

world, that He gave His only 

Son, that whoever believes 

in Him should not perish 

but have eternal life.” 

https://goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdNT/
https://www.facebook.com/gslcntcareers
https://www.instagram.com/goodshepnt/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran-college-nt-incorporated/
https://www.linkedin.com/company/good-shepherd-lutheran-college-nt-incorporated/
https://www.google.com/search?q=good+shepherd+lutheran+college+nt&rlz=1C1GCEU_enAU1071AU1071&oq=good+shepherd+lutheran+college+NT&aqs=chrome.0.0i355i512j46i175i199i512j0i512l3j69i61l2j69i60.4486j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8&safe=active&ssui=on
mailto:admin@goodshepherd.nt.edu.au


 

 

College and Community Notices 

Join Palmerston and Regional Basketball  

Association (PaRBA) in 2024! 

• All ages from 2 years up 

• All skill levels – competition and junior social 

• Supportive and inclusive coaches 

 

www.parba.tidyhq.com 

admin@parba.org 

0418 797 770 

Top End Lutheran Parish Worship Services 

St Andrew Lutheran Church 

14 Trower Rd Nightcliff 

Sundays at 9:30am 

For further information please contact Noel Due: 

darwinlutheranchurch@gmail.com 

darwinlutheranchurch.org.au 

 

Lutheran Education Australia 

Lutheran Education Australia (LEA) represents the Lutheran schools 

and early childhood centres of the Lutheran Church of Australia 

(LCA). 

LEA is responsible for the leadership, theological formation and 

accountability of Lutheran education across Australia and for the 

future of the schools and early childhood services of the LCA.  

Visit the LEA website for more information: 

lutheran.edu.au 

https://parba.tidyhq.com/
mailto:admin@parba.org
mailto:darwinlutheranchurch@gmail.com
https://darwinlutheranchurch.org.au
https://www.lutheran.edu.au/


 

 

Early Learning Educators – We Want You! 

We offer permanent full-time and part-time  

positions, ensuring flexibility in your career journey.  

If you're working towards or possess a Certificate III  

or Diploma in Early Childhood Education and Care,  

we want to hear from you. 

Good Shepherd values its team members and offers 

competitive salaries, recognising your dedication  

and contribution.  

Interviews may begin prior to the closing date. 

Applications close: Tuesday 14 November 2023 

Commencement date: Immediate start as available 

Are you an educator seeking a 

transformative career shift from childcare to 

preschool? Perhaps, you are a preschool 

educator looking to elevate your career in a 

stimulating school setting? Look no further! 

Good Shepherd invites dedicated individuals 

like you to be a part of our dynamic team at 

the Howard Springs Early Learning Centre.  

Supportive Environment 

Immerse yourself in an environment that prioritises 

your wellbeing and growth. We understand the 

demands of the field and provide a safe, supportive 

space for you to thrive. 

Nature-Inspired Learning 

Our centre is nestled in a serene natural setting, 

providing a unique backdrop for engaging education. 

Surround yourself and your students with the beauty 

and wonder of the outdoors. 

Career Progression 

Elevate your career in a stimulating school setting.  

Your skills, knowledge, and professionalism will be 

recognised, valued, and nurtured. 

Mentoring and Collaboration 

Join a passionate team of educators who champion 

children's rights and foster a love for learning. Benefit 

from mentorship by seasoned professionals within our 

wider school community. 

For more information and to apply, visit: 

goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/contact/employment  

https://goodshepherd.nt.edu.au/contact/employment
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